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Bobby J. Roberts, R.E.G.C. 

Grand Commandery Knights Templar 

Of Indiana 
August 2012 

www.indianaknightstemplar.com 

 

Greetings Sir Knights and Ladies: 

 

August Birthdays: 
George A. Ingles, Jr., MWGM, KCT, PGC, 8/4 

Gary K. Fentress, GPE, 8/6 

Wayne A. Sheets, GPE, 8/6 

Paul A. Cole, KCT, PGC, 8/7 

Robert C. Reicher, Rec. 30, 8/11 

Gary A. Sherritze, 21, 8/12 

James L. Bolinger, GCG, 8/13 

Lady Vickie Gundrum, wife of David Gundrum, Rec. 39, 8/14 

David Dixon Goodwin, GCT, REDGM, 8/15 

Kenneth A. Fisher, Rec. 36, 8/16 

Lady Barbara Black, wife of Harold Black, GPE, 8/17 

Michael M. Dutton, 56, 8/17 

Lloyd R. Forney, Rec. 12, 8/20 

Robert S. Flint, KTCH, GPE, 8/21 

Lady Barbara Forney, wife of Lloyd R. Forney, Rec. 12, 8/21 

William W. Roberts, KTCH, GPE, 8/22 

Lady Gracie Williams, wife of R. Frank Williams, KCT, PGC, HPDC, 8/22 

Lady Rita, wife of Kenneth W. Ward, Rec. 21, 8/22 

Irwin H. Sacks, Raper 1, 8/22 

Michael D. Ritter, GG, 8/25 

Lady Kathy Stroud, wife of Phillip W. Stroud, 64, 8/25 

Lady Georgia Vaught, wife of Duane L. Vaught, PGC, GCT, REGG, 8/26 

Lady Bonnie Dove, wife of James L. Dove, KCT, PGC, 8/31 

James W. Prairie, KCT, PGC, 8/31 

Charles R. Bowling, Rec. 61, 8/31 

 

I don't approve of political jokes. I've seen too many of them get elected.  

http://www.indianaknightstemplar.com/
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August Anniversaries: 
John & Kathy McClelland, 8/3 

Steve & Sherry Barton, 8/5 

Clint & Brittany Cottrell, 8/5 

Michael & Patricia Robbins, 8/12 

Phillip & Kathy Stroud, 8/13 

Jerald & Cindy Miller, 8/14 

Burnell & Carolyn Davis, 8/18 

Paul & Inger Friend, 8/19 

Jim & Debbie Bolinger, 8/21 

Dirk & Valerie Rader, 8/22 

Wilford & Jennie Lutes, 8/23 

Larry & Janet Kaminsky, 8/31 

George & Karen Ingles, 8/31 

Ryan & Jamie Lentz, 8/31 

 

If I have your birthday or anniversary wrong or if it is missing, please contact me at 

Grandrecorder@aol.com or by snail mail to Larry Kaminsky, P.O. Box 1690, Highland, IN 46322 

 
Grand Commandery of Knights Templar of the State of Indiana 

Collectable Medallion 

 

This medallion, designed by John Bridegroom and issued by the Grand Commandery of Indiana, 

is a fundraiser for the 2018 Triennial to be held in Indianapolis, Indiana during the year that our 

own Duane Vaught will be the Grand Master of the Grand Encampment. 

Your purchase and support is very important. Please consider buying multiple quantities to 

receive shipping discount and to give away to your friends. 

$10.00 each 

Ask any Officer or go to http://www.indianaknightstemplar.com/ to order one. 

 

mailto:Grandrecorder@aol.com
http://www.indianaknightstemplar.com/
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The most precious thing we have is life, yet it has absolutely no trade-in value.  

 

Sickness & Distress: 
 

Paul A. Cole, KCT, PGC: Paul underwent emergency surgery Tuesday on a perforated bowel. The 

poison from the bowel is throughout his system, and they are in the process trying to clear it out. 

Nothing further is known at this time, but he is in room 3 of ICU. Please keep Paul and Margaret in your 

prayers. 

Update 6/29: I will be going home from Rehab Sat 6/30/12 If all goes to plan, will start chemo-therapy 

7/15/12. God bless everyone and for all the visits, cards, and well wishes received from so many loving 

and caring friends. F&S in Christian Masonry and Templary, Paul Cole, PGC 

Update 7/10: God bless everyone. Plans are for me to begin Chemo Therapy on 7/18/12. I will take 

Xeloda for 14 days followed by 7 days rest. This is considered to be 1 cycle of treatment which is 

repeated for 8 cycles; a total of 24 weeks or 6 months. I am building up strength to begin the treatments. 

I have a home care nurse seeing me 3 times per week now. I am also learning how to take care of the 

Colon-Ostomy pouch to keep it from leaking. God bless you and Lady Janet and all your loved ones.  

Fraternal Love in Christian Freemasonry and Templary, Paul Cole KCT, PGC 

Paul is now home, regaining his strength, in preparation for chemotherapy, but it is reported that he is 

bored, and would appreciate visitors. Fraternally, Larry V 

Update 7/18: Started chemo-therapy today 7/18/12. Taking Xeloda twice each day for 14 days, followed 

by 7 days rest and lab work as 1 cycle. It will take a total of 8 cycles or 24 weeks. If all goes to plan will 

complete chemo on 1/2/2013. God bless everyone; am so grateful for the care and concern of so many 

loving friends. Thank you! F&S in Christian Freemasonry, Templary and Fraternal Love, Paul  

 

John Bridegroom’s Daughter Phoenix, Arch 1 Officer Grand Council  

Update 6/19: Hello everyone! Phoenix is doing very well this past month or so. She is feeling pretty 

good. She is active and happy for the most part. She is entering into a short recovery period, which will 

give her a bit of a break from the intense chemo treatments. She will begin Direct Cranial Radiation 

sometime soon, and that will be a ten day process. We are hoping it will not be severely taxing on her. 

We are grateful for the progress she has made, and I was feeling blessed to share Fathers day with my 

baby! Thank you all for being concerned still and for being strong enough to continue your prayers 

during these long treatments. It is making a difference and so far the summer has been good to her! She 

has a long road, and it has ups and downs, but our destination is recovery and we will keep moving until 

we find ourselves there! John 

Update 7/2: Phoenix was able to get started on her oral (at home) chemo on Friday, which means her 

body has finally recovered from the last round of infused chemo, so yay for that. We are going to visit 

University Hospital tomorrow morning for a consultation and exam with her radiation doctor and team. 

After the holiday she will undergo 2 weeks of cranial radiation, to attack any cancer that may have 

entered her brain during her initial bleeds back in October. She is still feeling great and enjoying 

summer! We have had the pleasure of visiting with many of you over the past month, and it has SO 

rejuvenated our spirits! We love you all. 

Update 7/10: Our little girl begins her Direct Cranial Radiation this morning. She must undergo direct 

radiation to her brain and her yes for 12 days. Please, if you can spare them, send your prayers over the 

next couple weeks. Pray that the side effects are minimal, pray that she feels good throughout, and most 

of all pray that this does its job and kills every last cancer cell hiding in these areas. Thank you for your 

love and support, we are at another turning point in Phoenix's recovery and we need you now. God 

Bless. 

Update 7/25: Another milestone: Phoenix finished her radiation treatments today! She has been feeling 

well...playing, swimming, and being a 6 year old. I cannot express how blessed we feel to have escaped 



 4 

the long list of possible side effects so far. We are so thrilled to be back at home! Her next set of 

chemotherapy begins August 6th. 

 

Fay Roberts: Lady Fay went back into the Hospital today (7/30) after a routine blood checkup revealed 

that her numbers were all off. She was admitted and had a throat scope, but no results yet. Bobby 

expects her to be in the hospital for about a week. St Vincent Carmel Hospital, 13500 Meridian, Carmel, 

IN 46032; (317) 582-7000. 

Richard Lochner: Yes, I am doing well in my fourth week. I’m taking therapy 3 times a week, and 

moving from a walker to a cane. Flexion in the knee is about 100 degrees. It must be 120 to get back in 

my Crossfire. Richard 

Virgil Humphrey: Please forward to the rest of the gang. All is OK with us and found out today that my 

knee surgery has been changed to July 9th instead of July 23rd. Tell all hello from the north! Virgil 

Update 7/10: Hello to the guys. This is just to advise those that are interested that I had my right knee 

replacement surgery this morning about 10:30 A.M. (Monday, July 9). Everything went very well; 

doctor completed his work in about an hour and reported that everything had gone as expected. I was 

back in my room within the next hour or so. I have my leg wrapped and it is immobile and packed with 

an ice pack; but I feel very good. I did have three nerve blocking shots, so today I have no pain! I know, 

tomorrow is another day. I did get up today, first just on the side of the bed, then standing on the floor, 

then a couple of steps--without putting weight on the repaired knee--to a chair. A couple of hours later, 

made a "walking" trip to the restroom. I did stay in the chair with my legs up and the chair tilted back a 

bit (sort of like my lazy boy chair at home) for about four hours. We are so very thankful for all of the 

good things that happened today. They really take good care of a fellow here at Indy Ortho. Real therapy 

begins tomorrow..........! Thanks for all of the prayers and concerns. My room # is 209, at Indiana 

Orthopedic Hospital, 8400 Northwest Blvd, Indianapolis IN. My room phone # is (317) 956-6209. My 

cell phone is 765-652-1020.Till next time. Virgil Humphrey, Secretary Vesta Lodge # 136, KCT, KTCH 

Update: 7/26: Thoughts perhaps I should talk some time and bring you all up to date on 

my condition and issues that have been plaguing me since the first part of July regarding my knee 

surgery afterwards! My right knee replacement was originally scheduled for July 27 2012 got 

rescheduled for the 9th of July due to a conflict in the surgeon plans and hi schedule. I found this out 

while we were still in Red Lake on our fishing trip; it had something to do with the physician’s schedule. 

Anytime, my other choice was to have it done in late August but I wanted it done earlier, thus the July 

9
th

 date. We did blood etc. prior to going in on the 9th of July and that all worked out well. The only 

problem from the registration and tests indicated that I was just above the anemic line with my blood 

prior to surgery but they indicated they could take care of that problem as we went along in the surgery. 

Surgery went very well and we were back in recovery at about 1:30 pm; pretty much what they had 

talked about for the surgeon to do his work. Recovery went well and they had me up on the side of the 

bed by 5:00 pm. Had some dinner and began to wait until the next morning to see how things were doing 

in the morning. Therapy began on Tuesday morning with bed exercises and some standing exercises also 

to start in getting things back into shape. Tues and Wed went fine and they decided to send me home on 

Wed evening, otherwise scheduled for Friday trip home. Got home on Wednesday and immediately got 

set up with a physical therapist and began to work on the start of healing. My bowels had not been 

friendly to me before we had gone into the hospital therefore I was admitted and did not improve while I 

was in the hospital. They kept asking if I had passed gas today, etc which I told them I had, but no 

bowel movement. This went on until a few days after we arrived at home, when I sent to Janice to drug 

store to get me one of those "self-inflicted enemas. We got some relief but not much. I had a call from 

Dr Pike's office in Indy on Monday, July 23rd to see (blood man, Dr. Hupfer) advising me that I needed 

to get to my family doctor as soon as possible as my blood count # was still in the 8 range when it 

needed to be around 12 or so. We called Bourdeau’s office and made an appointment for Monday 
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afternoon regarding the low blood count. We went to get a blood drawn so we would have it for the 

afternoon of our appointment with Boudreau. After consultation with him, the decision was made that I 

needed to get some blood transfusions as soon as possible. The two options, the first being to start taking 

pills and gradually building by system up or just to get in and have two units of blood for a more quicker 

response to the problem far outweighed the first option. So arrangements were made at my doctor 

appointment at 4 p.m., this is the way we needed to do it, he made the necessary calls, set up a plan at 

the Lebanon hospital to get the transfusions done before we went home Monday evening. Finally, after 

some 11 hours at about 3:00 a.m. on Tuesday morning we were allowed to come home, getting home 

and in bed by 4 a.m. Other than that we are doing fine and are resting at home. The surgery has gone 

well and P.T. is going good also. I have therapy 7 days a week to get all back in order. My next 

appointment with Boudreau will be on July 30th and Dr Hupfer, my next visit with him is rescheduled 

for August 24th at Indy. Thanks to all of you who sent cards, etc., I'm usually around here about all day 

except for a few little walks when the weather will permit. I would be glad to see any of you that would 

like to stop and in say hello! God bless each of you and your families!!!! Brother Virgil 

 

Adam E. Jackson, DBC: I just received a call from Mike Ritter, GG who informed me that Adam 

Jackson was in a serious motorcycle accident down in Barnsdull, OK. This is why Mike had to cancel 

the Battalion IV Meeting scheduled for July 21, 2012. Mike took Clorrissa down to Oklahoma to help 

tend to Adam. Adam broke his leg in 2 places, his ankle, his collar bone, and has abrasions on his right 

arm and leg. He got a concussion and had to have 6 staples in his head. He has lost his memory and most 

likely would not recognize you or your voice. We are all hopeful that his memory will return soon. 

Please keep Adam and his family in your prayers. Cards may be sent to: Adam E. Jackson, 1700 E Ann 

St., Muncie IN 47303-9585;     Larry V 

From Adam Jackson: Larry I was hoping you could send this out for me. I want to thank everyone for 

their prayers and cards. I am doing good and healing fast all except for my memory. So bear with me as I 

might not know you if you call but I am working on it. You don't know how much it means to me to 

have such great people keeping me in their thoughts. I found out there was a bad part on the bike from 

the factory and they have fixed it. I have been up and around even with the broken leg. They said it is 

fine for short periods of time but then I have to get off it again. Thank you brothers and God bless. Adam 

 

Indiana Death Notices: 
Wayne G. Williams Sr., KCT, KTCH: 79, Indianapolis, passed away on July 10, 2012, after a brief 

illness. His two children Wayne Jr. and Tracy were by his side. He was preceded in death by his wife of 

47 years, Judy. He retired from Indianapolis Power and Light in 1995 after a 30 year career. He was a 

member of the Indianapolis Motor Speedway Safety Patrol for over 50 years, a proud, 50 year member 

of Prospect Masonic Lodge No. 714 F&AM, and Indianapolis York Rite, bodies of which he served as 

Secretary/Recorder for many years. A memorial service will be held at a later date and arrangements are 

being handled by Singleton Community Mortuary and Memorial Center. In lieu of flowers, donations 

may be made to the American Heart Association. http://www.singletonmortuary.com. Published in the 

Indianapolis Star on July 12, 2012. 

 

From Indy AASR: 
Illustrious Actives and Honorary Members Supreme Council, 33E:  

I regret to advise you that: 

 Ill. John M. Leslie, MSA, 33E died April 19, 2012. Brother Leslie, a member of the Valley of 

Indianapolis, received his MSA on June 13, 1970 and was crowned a 33° September 30, 1981.  

 Ill. Lincoln Hamilton, 33E died May 8, 2012. Brother Hamilton, a member of the Valley of 

Indianapolis, was crowned a 33° August 30, 2005.  

http://www.singletonmortuary.com/
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 Ill. Harvey D. Lovett MD, 33E died June 15, 2012. Brother Lovett, a member of the Valley of 

Indianapolis, was crowned a 33° on August 29, 1989.  

 Ill. Robert W. Hill Sr, 33E died June 8, 2012. Brother Hill, a member of the Valley of Terre 

Haute, was crowned a 33° on August 8, 1993.  

 Ill. Kenneth M. Waterman, 33E died January 23, 2012. Brother Waterman, a member of the 

Valley of Fort Wayne, was crowned a 33° on September 26, 1984. 

 Forest Boling, MSA died June 18, 2012. Brother Boling, a member of the Valley of Indianapolis, 

received his MSA on June 28, 2007. 

 

I think part of a best friend's job should be to immediately clear your computer history if you die.  

 

Directory Changes: 
Andrew R. Jackson, KCT, PGC: My only phone number is now: (317) 888-9868. 

Harley F Eggers:  My only phone number is now: (765) 318-2768 

Chris Quigley, HMIPGM: gccmindy@yahoo.com 

 

Important Dates: 
 

Sat. Aug 4, 2012. Most Worshipful Grand Master’s reception; Marriott East, Indianapolis 

 

Sat. Aug 4, 2012 Pancake breakfast this coming Saturday morning, Aug 4th, from 7:00 AM 

until about 11:00 AM. It will be held at the Noblesville Masonic Lodge at 

295 South 9th Street in Noblesville. Cost is $5 all you can eat. We have 

pancakes, eggs, sausage, and other items. 

 

Aug 11 – 15, 2012. Grand Encampment Triennial in Washington, DC 

 

Sat. Aug 18, 2012 Elkhart Commandery No. 31 Inspection and Open Reception (ladies 

invited)Commandery opens and the Order of the Temple beginning at 9:00 

AM; Lunch at Noon; Open Reception at 1:00 PM 

 

Sat. Aug 18, 2012. All Commandery Orders will be conferred in full form at Noblesville 

Commandery No. 61. A Templar Festive Board will complete the day. 

(See attached flyer) 

 

Mon. Aug 20, 2012 Valparaiso 28 & Hammond 41 Inspection 7 PM 

 

Aug 21-25, 2012.  Michigan Grand Conclave 

 

Aug 26-28, 2012.  AASR, NMJ, 33° in Cleveland, OH 

 

Sept. 9, 2012.   Indiana Masonic Home Festival Day 

 

Sat. Sept 22, 2012 Reception for the MWGM George Ingles Jr. - LaPorte Commandery #12 

 

 

Around the Encampment 
 

mailto:gccmindy@yahoo.com
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Bernard William Russell, PMIGM: It is with great sadness that I inform you that Most Illustrious 

Bernard William Russell passed away this morning in his home in Swanzey, New Hampshire after a 

battle with cancer that spanned several decades. Bernie served this Grand Council with distinction as 

Grand Lecturer, Deputy Grand Master and finally as Most Illustrious Grand Master, 1994 – 1997. He is 

credited with making many sweeping changes in how Grand Council conducted business, with moving 

the Annual Assembly from December to March, and a complete re-write of the Grand Constitution and 

General Regulations. Bernie was also a Permanent Member of the Grand Royal Arch Chapter of 

Massachusetts, serving as Grand King in 1987. He was a Past District Deputy Grand Master of the 21st 

Masonic District and a recipient of the Joseph Warren Medal from Grand Lodge. I have no details of 

arrangements at this time, but will certainly pass them on as soon as they are available. Fair winds and 

following tides dear friend and Brother! Sincerely and fraternally, Robert C. Corr, Grand 

Secretary/Grand Recorder 

 

SK Richard E. Rollo, PGC, IL 1989 Richard E. Rollo, 86, of Marseilles, Ill., passed away Sunday, July 

29, 2012, at Rivershores Care Center. Masonic services will be by the Marseilles Masonic Lodge #417 

A. F. & A. M. at 11 a.m. Wednesday, Aug. 1, at Seals-Campbell Funeral Home, 1009 E. Bluff St., 

Marseilles. Interment will be in Riverview Cemetery in Marseilles, with the Rev. Duane Kaufman 

officiating. Visitation will also be Wednesday, from 9:30 to 11 a.m., at the funeral home. Seals-

Campbell Funeral Home, Marseilles, is in charge of arrangements. For additional information, call the 

funeral home at (815) 795-5151 or log onto www.sealscampbell.com. 

Harold Courtney Jones, PGC, West Virginia, 1977-1978; PDC; Age 91, of Parkersburg died July 13, 

2012, at Camden Clark Medical Center, Memorial Campus. Mr. Jones was born Feb. 18, 1921, at 

Winchester, Va., a son of the late Harold Calvin and Bessie Perry Jones. He attended Mississippi State 

College and served in the U.S. Army Air Force where he attained the rank of First Lieutenant and served 

as a pilot during World War II. He retired as purchasing agent at the former American Cyanamid, 

Willow Island Plant. He was initiated into Mt. Olivet Lodge No. 3 on Sept. 16, 1946; was raised to 

Master Mason on March 15, 1947. He was elected Worshipful Master from 1956-1957, prior to that he 

had served as Junior Deacon, Senior Deacon, Junior and Senior Warden. He was elected Most Excellent 

High Priest of Jerusalem Chapter No. 3 in 1957, prior to that he had served as Excellent King, Excellent 

Scribe, Principal Sojourner, Royal Arch Captain, Second Veil and treasurer for many years. He became 

a member of Knight Templar Calvary Commandery No. 3 in 1952, where he served as Eminent 

Commander, Generalissimo, Senior and Junior Warden, Standard Bearer, Sword Bearer and was Prelate 

for many years. He served as Grand Commander from 1977-1978. Prior to that, he had served as Deputy 

Grand Commander, Grand Generalissimo, Grand Captain General and Grand Recorder. He was a 

member of the York Rite where he had serves as Governor from 1981-1982, prior to that he had served 

as Deputy Governor and Chancellor. In 1978, he was conferred in Parkersburg by Wheeling Valley 

Consistory, where he served as secretary for many years. He was a member of Nemesis Temple of The 

Shrine and Order of the Eastern Star, Chapter 14 where he had served as Past Worthy Patron. Other 

Masonic Degrees and Orders Courtney had received include Red Cross of Constantine, Sovereign; Order 

of High Priesthood, Chaplain, Allied Masonic Degrees, Secretary, Holy Royal Arch K.T. Priests, Past 

Excellent Chief, Knights of the York Cross of Honour and Past Prior Mt. State No. 55, Registrar 

Emeritus. He was Past Department Commander of the East Central Department of the Grand 

Encampment Knights Templar of the United States of America. He was a faithful member of Emmanuel 

Baptist Church, Parkersburg. Mr. Jones is survived by two daughters, Mary Ann Hensley of Reedville, 

Va., and Caroline Lee Patterson of Marietta; four grandchildren, Leigh Ann Patterson, Katherine Knight, 

David Knight and Courtney Knight; and three great-grandchildren, Madison Renee Knight, Isaac 

Channell and Tallyn Arbogast. He was preceded in death by his wife, Margaret "Margie" Clawson Jones 

in 1997. Funeral services will be 11 a.m. Monday at Vaughan Funeral Home, 1010 Murdoch Ave., 
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Parkersburg, with Dr. Kurt Busiek, Dr. William Thomas and Pastor David Carpenter officiating. Knights 

Templar Escort, Masonic graveside services and interment will follow in Mt. Olivet Cemetery, 

Parkersburg. The family will receive friends from 2-4 and 6-8 Sunday at the funeral home where Eastern 

Star Memorial Services will be held at 7 p.m. A guestbook is available for sending condolences to the 

family at www.vaughanfh.com 

 

Think about it: 
 

How do you manage your time? Consider the following questions: 

 Do you have the clarity of purpose and the discipline of execution required to 

‘make you life a work of art? Or are you just trying to keep up with the frantic 

pace of 21st century life?  

 What are your key focus areas? How much time should you be spending on 

each?  

 What should you stop doing? Discipline requires you discard that which does 

not fit!  

 

“One’s philosophy is not best expressed in words; it is expressed in the 

choices one makes. In the long run, we shape our lives and we shape 

ourselves. The process never ends until we die. And, the choices we 

make are ultimately our own responsibility.” – Eleanor Roosevelt 
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August 18 ~ Templar All Order Day & Festive Board 
  

 

 

 

 

Commandery All Order Day 

And 

Templar Festive Board 
 

Eminent Commander Michael Gillard, OPC, and the Sir Knights of Noblesville Commandery No. 61, 

Knights Templar are pleased to announce that a Commandery All Order Day and Templar Festive Board 

will be held at the Noblesville Masonic Temple; 295 S. 9th Street; Noblesville, Indiana on Saturday 

August 18, 2012, beginning at 9 A.M. 

All Indiana Commanderies are invited to bring candidates… 

All Commandery Orders will be conferred in full form… 

A Templar Festive Board will complete the day Reservations for the Festive Board should be made to 

Tony or Monica Peterson ~ 16065 East 126th. Street ~ Fishers, IN 46037 ~ phone: 317-485-6232 ~ e-

mail: tspetersoninc@hotmail.com  

Casting and presentation of the Illustrious Order of the Red Cross, beginning at 9AM will be handled by 

Sir Knights from SAGAMORE VALLEY YORK RITE COLLEGE No. 133, York Rite Sovereign 

College of North America... 

Casting and presentation of the Order of Malta, beginning immediately following the Order of Red 

Cross, will be handled by Sir Knights from  MARVIN L. ISLEY YORK RITE COLLEGE No. 129, 

York Rite Sovereign College of North America with assistance from INDIANAPOLIS PRECEPTORY 

No. 4, YEOMEN OF YORK. 

Casting and presentation of the Order of the Temple to be conferred in the afternoon will be handled by 

the Sir Knights of NOBLESVILLE COMMANDERY No. 61, KNIGHTS TEMPLAR assisted by the Sir 

Knights of INDIANA YORK RITE COLLEGE No. 55, York Rite Sovereign College of North America. 

A Ladies program will be held in the afternoon during the time that the Order of the Temple is being 

conferred ~ approximately 2:00 PM ~ tentatively this will be a “31 Party” of ladies handbags and 

accessories. We are also inviting the ladies of the SOCIAL ORDER OF BEAUCEANT from 

Indianapolis Assembly No. 90 to attend and discuss the S.O.O.B. which is an organization for the wives 

& female family members of Sir Knights of the Commandery. 

http://noblesvilleyork.org/?p=1466
http://mrd.mail.yahoo.com/compose?To=tspetersoninc%40hotmail.com
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Ladies and family members are invited to attend the Templar Festive Board.  Mark your calendars now 

for August 18, 2012.  It is expected that several of the Grand Commandery Officers and their ladies will 

join us for the All Order Day, Ladies program, and Templar Festive Board. 

Reservations are requested for the Templar Festive Board ~ Cost will be $15.00 per person including 

candidates for the Orders. Contact EC Michael Gillard~18618 Northridge Dr. ~ Noblesville, IN 46060 ~ 

E-mail: Mdwizard28@att.net     cell phone: 765-702-4346 OR Tony or Monica Peterson ~ 16065 East 

126th Street ~ Fishers, IN 46037 ~ phone: 317-485-6232 ~ e-mail:  tspetersoninc@hotmail.com  

Please mark your calendars to attend this premier event for Templary in Indiana on August 18, 2012 at the 

Noblesville Masonic Temple, 295 South 9
th

 St, Noblesville, Indiana 

 

LADIES PROGRAM {Tentative} 

NOBLESVILLE COMMANDERY No. 61 

ALL ORDER DAY & TEMPLAR FESTIVE BOARD 

Saturday, August 18, 2012 

 

NOTE ~ LADIES ARE INVITED TO ATTEND THE TEMPLAR FESTIVE BOARD 

 

9 AM Greet ladies attending ~Barbara Gillard, wife of Eminent Commander Gillard 

 

9:30 AM ~ Noon Antique shop visits on the Courthouse Square of historic downtown Noblesville, 

Indiana 

 

Noon ~ 1:30 PM Potato bar/Salad bar/Ice cream bar luncheon with Sir Knights 

1:30 PM ~ Presentation by the ladies of Assembly No. 90, Social Order of Beauceant 

 

1:45 PM ~  "31" Handbag & Accessories party & social time 

5 PM ~   Templar Festive Board with Sir Knights 

MENU {Tentative} 

Roast Pork Loin 

Broasted baby potatoes 

Vegetables 

Dinner salad 

Desserts 

 

DRINKS 

Coffee 

Lemonade 

Iced Tea  

  

mailto:Mdwizard28@att.net
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Grand Lodge Northern Indiana Ritual Workshops 
 

 

 

 

 

July 31, 2012  

 

Brethren,  

 

Please note the following Northern Indiana Ritual Workshops scheduled for August, 2012:  

On Monday, August 13, WB Gary Tapley, District 1 Deputy Grand Lecturer will hold a Ritual 

Workshop at Lakeville Lodge No. 353, 318 N. Mangus Dr., Lakeville, IN 46536. Lakeville Lodge No. 

353 is in Area 3 in St. Joseph County & is on Eastern Standard Time.  

 

On Wednesday, August 15, WB Bob Holler, Grand Lecturer will hold a Ritual Workshop at North 

Eastern No. 210, 4760 E SR 120, Fremont 46737. North Eastern No. 210 is in Area 5 in Steuben County 

& is on Eastern Standard Time.  

 

Fellowship & refreshments will be at 6:00pm EST. All workshops will begin at 7:00pm EST and will 

run until 8:30pm EST. There will be a 30 minute question and answer period from 8:30pm-9:00pm EST. 

Master Masons from all Indiana lodges are certainly invited & urged to attend! Attire will be business 

casual.  

 

If you would like to attend either or both of these Ritual Workshops but have no transportation, please 

contact me at the contact information below & I’ll gladly help arrange transportation for you.  

 

Please forward this communication to your lodge contact list.  

 

Fraternally,  

 

Gary Lawson, DGL  

 

GRAND LODGE OF FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF THE STATE OF INDIANA  

District 2 Deputy Grand Lecturer- Gary A. Lawson, PM, 6439 E. Division Rd., Mill Creek, IN 46365 

Contact information- Ph- 574-876-9577; email- gslawson24@aol.com or district2@ingl.org 
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Greencastle York Rite  

Annual Charity Banquet 
 

In support of  

THE YORK RITE CHARITIES 

 

RARA, CMMRF & KTEF 

 

 

 

October 5, 2012 

 

Greencastle Masonic Temple 

118 E. Washington St., Greencastle, IN 
 

Reception at 6:30  

Dinner at 7:00 

 

Cost: $20.00 per Person 

 

Dress: Jacket and Tie for the Gentlemen 

Corresponding dress for the Ladies   
 

Contact W. Kris Phillips for reservations 

E-mail kcphils@ccrtc.com 

Cell 765-720-0491 

Home 765-526-2582 

PO Box 207  

Greencastle, IN 46135-0207 

  

mailto:kcphils@ccrtc.com
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6th Annual Murat Shrine &  

Prather York Rite  

Potentate’s York Rite Class 
  

In Honor of the Illustrious Sir Charles L. Crabtree 

Saturday September 29th, 2012  

Calvin W. Prather Lodge #717 

7502 E 56th St - Indianapolis, IN 46226 

 

Schedule of Events 
7:00 - Candidate Registration Begins 

8:00 - Royal & Select Master Degrees 

9:45 - Mark Master Degree 

11:00 - Past Master Degree 

11:30 - Most Excellent Master Degree 

11:45 - Lunch 

1:15 - Royal Arch Degree 

3:00 - Order of the Red Cross 

4:15 - Order of Malta 

5:30 - Order of the Temple 

 

Please note that we will attempt to run ahead of schedule all day so if you are not 

attending all of the Degrees please make sure to arrive well in advance of the listed start 

time.  

 

Anyone wishing to visit from another York Rite Body or anyone from another York Rite 

wishing to receive courtesy work at this class needs to fill out and send in a Registration 

Form.  

 

Registration Form: 

www.pratheryorkrite.com/One-Day Class Registration Form.pdf  

 

This information may also be found online at: 

www.pratheryorkrite.com/MuratOneDay.htm 

  

If you have any question please send an e-mail to: Info@PratherYorkRite.com  

http://www.pratheryorkrite.com/MuratOneDay.htm
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6th Annual Murat Shrine & 

Prather York Rite Potentate’s York Rite Class 
In Honor of the Illustrious Sir Charles L. Crabtree 

WHEN: Saturday September 29th, 2012 - Registration Opens at 7:00am 

WHERE: Calvin W. Prather Lodge - 7502 E 56th St - 46226 

Registration Form 
 

This form is not intended for candidates who are going through Prather York Rite. 

 

____________________ Chapter ____________________ Council _____________________ Commandery  

 

Name: _________________________________________________________________________________  

E-Mail:________________________________________ Phone: __________________________________  

Degrees to Receive:  

MM PM MEM RA RM SM OoRC OoM OoT NONE (Guest)  

(Please Check One)  

Candidate - $10.00 (Includes Lunch) Guest - $10.00 (With Lunch)  

 

Name: _________________________________________________________________________________  

E-Mail:________________________________________ Phone: __________________________________  

Degrees to Receive:  

MM PM MEM RA RM SM OoRC OoM OoT NONE (Guest)  

(Please Check One)  

Candidate - $10.00 (Includes Lunch) Guest - $10.00 (With Lunch)  

 

Name: _________________________________________________________________________________  

E-Mail:________________________________________ Phone: __________________________________  

Degrees to Receive:  

MM PM MEM RA RM SM OoRC OoM OoT NONE (Guest)  

(Please Check One)  

Candidate - $10.00 (Includes Lunch) Guest - $10.00 (With Lunch)  

 

Name: _________________________________________________________________________________  

E-Mail:________________________________________ Phone: __________________________________  

Degrees to Receive:  

MM PM MEM RA RM SM OoRC OoM OoT NONE (Guest)  

(Please Check One)  

Candidate - $10.00 (Includes Lunch) Guest - $10.00 (With Lunch)  

 

Make checks payable to ‘Prather York Rite’ and send them to Brian Lewis at 5475 Vintage Dr - Indianapolis, IN 46226. Any 

reservations received after September 15th will be assessed a $5.00 late fee per person. We will issue refunds on any 

cancellation of which we are notified no later than the 27th of September. While we will take onsite reservations we have 

limited seating and cannot guarantee a spot in the Class or a ticket for lunch after the September 15th deadline. Prather York 

Rite reserves the right to turn people away at the door if we determine we have exceeded our capacity. PLEASE MAKE YOUR 

RESERVATIONS IN ADVANCE AND BEFORE THE DEADLINE. If you have any questions send an e-mail to 

info@pratheryorkrite.com.  


